
MINUTES OF A SPECIAL PUBLIC MEETING OF THE

MAYOR AND BOARD OF ALDERMEN

OF THE TOWN OF VIDALIA, LOUISIANA,


HELD ON TUESDAY, AUGUST  31, 2021 AT 6:00 P.M.  
AT THE VIDALIA TOWN HALL MEETING ROOM, 200 VERNON STEVENS BLVD., VIDALIA, LA
The Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Vidalia, Louisiana, met, in special session, at the Vidalia Town Hall meeting room, in Vidalia, Louisiana, on Tuesday, August 31,  2021, at 6:00 P.M. 
There were present:  Mayor Buz Craft, Aldermen Jon Betts, Brent Smith, Tommy Probst  and Alderwoman Rosa I. Demby.   
There was absent:  Alderman Robert Gardner.
There were also present:  Piara Wilson, Municipal Clerk; George C. Murray, Jr., Municipal Attorney; and Jay LaSyone, Municipal Manager.

The meeting was opened by the Mayor with the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance by those present, and  the invocation was given by Alderman Betts.
A quorum being present, the Mayor declared the Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Vidalia, Louisiana, to be duly convened, in special session, as the governing authority of said municipality, and opened the meeting for the conduct of business.
The Mayor then announced that  the purpose of the meeting is to have a public hearing to discuss proposed projects and receive public input concerning possible alternative uses of surplus hydroelectric royalties.  The Mayor next, read from the Ordinance itself concerning the conduct of the public hearing and the purposes thereof.  Following the Mayor’s comments, a motion was made by Alderman Betts, seconded by Alderwoman Demby, and unanimously carried, to enter into the public hearing.  The Mayor first recognized Mrs. Cindy Galloway, Vidalia Garden Club President, who began her presentation on the plans that the Garden Club have for using some of the excess hydro funds, the first project being a landscaping project.  After her presentation, she introduced Mrs. Ellen Yates, who heads the Vidalia Beautification Committee and Mrs. Yates told the Board of  the Committee’s plans for using some of the Hydro funds.  She referenced a hand-out that she had given the Board on plans for this current year and said that at the end of her presentation she would tell of some long-term plans.  The plans for this year include lighting on the trees on the Courthouse square and additional lighting to create a trail from the Courthouse over the levee to the Riverfront.  At the conclusion of her presentation, the Mayor asked for questions and took several questions from the audience.  Mrs. Corinne Randazzo commented that the brick pillow which is on the South side of the highway going toward the bridge is a monument to the bridge and possibly could be saved and used in the project.  After a short discussion about using that brick column, the Mayor made comments on monies that have been allocated for projects in the past, such as a playground; a pumping station; and the like.  Following those comments, the Mayor then recognized Mr. Ricky Knapp, who spoke as a past Beautification Committee leader, thanked the ladies for their work in beautifying the Town.  Mr. Knapp told the Board that his ideas concern connectivity and linking neighborhoods and about physical fitness and curb appeal.  Mr. Knapp proposed a walking or bicycle trail from near Concordia Lumber & Supply going back all the way to the Riverfront which could be asphalted.  He also spoke about his idea for a playground with splash pad, etc.  Following Mr. Knapp’s presentation, the Mayor again recognized Mrs. Corinne Randazzo who made a report on a project which would involve the Town and possibly a Farmer’s Market near the entrance to the new bridge. The Mayor next recognized Alderman Smith who spoke about possibly hard surfacing the area where the Relay for Life sets up in bad weather so as to add more parking there.  Alderman Betts then spoke and stated that he thought that we could make our street signs more decorative and ornate which would give greater curb appeal.   The Mayor, noting that there were no further suggestions or comments, asked for a motion to exit the Public Hearing.  A motion to exit was made by Alderwoman Demby, seconded by Alderman Smith, and unanimously carried by those present.  Following exiting the Public Hearing, Alderman Betts made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Alderwoman Demby, and unanimously carried by those present.  The meeting was declared adjourned.
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